

Caldwell County Commission

Caldwell County Courthouse 49 East Main, PO Box 67 Kingston, Missouri 64650 816-586-3001 fax

CALDWELL COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING

Tuesday, September 24, 2024

1. CALL TO ORDER

Commissioner Akey called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

2. ROLL CALL

Presiding Commissioner Akey – present
Western Commissioner Hibler – present
Eastern Commissioner Abbott – arrived at 9:05
Also Present – Jamy Aubrey, Clerk
Bud Motsinger, Citizen

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIENCE

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA/MINUTES

Commissioner Hibler moved to approve the agenda. Commissioner Akey seconded the motion. Both Commissioner Akey and Commissioner Hibler voted in favor. The motion passed.

Commissioner Hibler moved to approve the September 17, 2024 minutes. Commissioner Akey seconded the motion. Commissioner Akey, Commissioner Abbott, and Commissioner Hibler voted "yes". The motion passed.

5. REGULAR AGENDA

Commissioners met with Jeff Campbell of Road & Bridge to discuss closing Ridgeway Road and Chestnut Road. They also discussed brush on Old 36 between highways W and P. Jeff reported they plan to start putting in the aluminum box culvert on Jefferson Road this fall. They are currently working on the tube on Springhill Road. Pouring concrete in the courthouse basement was also discussed.

Ashely McNew reported that the state was requiring new equipment to be installed in the License Office. She stated that this would require more counter space for the equipment. With the commissioner's approval, she agreed to get some quotes for the remodeling of the existing counters to accommodate the new equipment.

Commissioners met with Mark Merrill, Emergency Management/Planning & Zoning Director to discuss amendments to Planning & Zoning ordinances that were passed at the last Planning & Zoning meeting. He reported that CK Power had submitted a

proposal for a service agreement for the generators at the Sheriff's office and the Emergency Management office. Mark also reported that he was working on his salary grant.

Rebecca TenHulzen with Green Hills Regional Planning and Bob Lund asked for the commission to be a sub-applicant for a CDBG grant application. The City of Hamilton will be the primary applicant.

Commissioner Abbott moved to approve the signing of the application as the sub-application. Commissioner Hibler seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken, Commissioner Abbott-yes; Commissioner Hibler-yes; Commissioner Akey-yes. The motion passed. Presiding Commissioner Akey signed the application.

Commissioners met with Terry Rumery to discuss Economic Development within the county.

Beth Larkins, Collector/Treasurer met to discuss a new policy for courthouse entry and a Senate Bill 190 ordinance.

Commissioners met with Mitch Allen, Sheriff and Jamy Aubrey, Clerk to review the invoice from the City of Cameron for dispatch. They discussed the budget for the Sheriff Civil Fees Fund. The entrance of prisoners from the Caldwell County Detention Center at the courthouse was also discussed.

Michael Clancy of RenoDry came to do a moisture test on the walls in the basement of the courthouse. He presented a proposal to dry out the courthouse basement by removing the excess moisture and salts that erode and weaken the foundation. The quote was for \$24,610.00

Commissioner Abbott moved to accept the quote from RenoDry. Commissioner Hibler seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken; Commissioner Abbott-yes; Commissioner Hibler-yes; Commissioner Akey-yes. The motion passed.

ADJOURNMENT

With no other business before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m.

Dale Akey, Presiding Commissioner

Jamy Aubrey, Clerk to the Commission

Rex Hipfer, Western Commissioner

Jonathan Abbott, Eastern Commissioner

09/24/2024